
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY OF CALHOUN 
 

The 2016 Annual Water Quality Report (Consumer Confidence Report) has been completed.  
The CCR is prepared annually as mandated by the Department of Natural Resources and provides 
information about the city’s drinking water.  This report is available online at 
www.dnr.mo.gov/ccr/MO1010123.pdf.  A paper copy can be obtained by calling City Hall at 694-3634.  
A copy of this report has been posted at the Calhoun Post Office and the Calhoun City Hall. 
 
Construction To Begin – The Missouri Department of Transportation will begin construction in the 
near future on Highway 52.  A highway overlay along with new sidewalks and ditch work along Main 
Street is scheduled.   
 

CALHOUN COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT GROUP (CCDG) 
 

CCDG will not hold a meeting in May, but will host a potluck supper followed by a business meeting 
on Monday, June 5th at 6:30 p.m. at the Calhoun City Hall.  Mark your calendar and join us!!  Bring a 
covered dish and your ideas for the betterment of the Calhoun community. 
 

CALHOUN COLT SHOW 
 

Ads for the 108th Annual Calhoun Colt Show Commemorative Book are due.  We are trying to finish 
up the ad work for this year’s book.  The Commemorative Book is the primary fundraiser for the Colt 
Show and we ask that you help support this event by placing your order today!  Orders can be placed 
in the following ways:  Mail to Calhoun Colt Show, P.O. Box 141, Calhoun, MO  65323, send it via e-
mail to calhouncoltshow@hotmail.com or contact Tina Redding at the Calhoun City Hall, 201 E. Main 
Street, phone 660-694-3634.   
 
Also, if you have any Colt Show or community related pictures from years past that we could use in 
the Commemorative Book, please contact Tina Redding.  All photos will be returned.   
 
The Colt Show committee is looking for theme ideas, art work and suggestions for this year’s Grand 
Marshal and book dedication.  Let us know your ideas under our facebook page, e-mail or leave them 
at Calhoun City Hall.   
 
The next Colt Show meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 24th at 7:00 p.m. at the Calhoun City 
Hall.  Please join us and help keep this “hometown tradition” going!! 
 
 
 
 

 

 



CALHOUN COMMUNITY LEARNING CLASSES (CCLC) 
 
CREATE AN ORIGINAL CHIA PET! 
     When – 6:30 p.m. Thursday, May 11. 
     Where – Library Building 
     Instructor Ann Pohlmann will help you make a personal “pet” using recycled materials.  Class fee is $5 with 
no charge for students. 
 
CLAY FLOWER POTS RENEWED! 
     When – 6:30 p.m. Monday May 15 
     Where – Library Building 
     Bring a clay flower pot and with help from Sherry Himes of Green Streets Market create a decorative flower 
container.  No class charge for students with a $5 for adults. 
 
READERS ROUNDTABLE 
      When – 2 p.m. Thursday, May 25. 
      Where – Marge Jackson’s home. 
      Join the “Readers” for Marge’s discussion of a favorite book. 
 
COMING IN JUNE 
      FOURTH OF JULY FLOWER POTS – Thursday, June 8 on School Playground. 
      DECORATIVE BUTTERFLIES – Monday, June 19 in Library Building. 
      READERS ROUNDTABLE – Thursday, June 22 with Nancy and Dick Fleming as hosts. 
 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
 

Monday, May 8th – City Council Meeting – 7 p.m. – City Hall 
Tuesday, May 9th – American Legion Post #566 Meeting – 7 p.m. – City Hall 

Thursday, May 11th – Create a Chia Pet – 6:30 p.m. – Library Building 
Sunday, May 14th – Mother’s Day 

Monday, May 15th – Flower Pot Renewal – 6:30 p.m. – Library Building 
Wednesday, May 24th – Colt Show Meeting – 7 p.m. – City Hall 

Thursday, May 25th – Readers Roundtable – 2 p.m. – Marge Jackson’s Home 
Monday, May 29th – Memorial Day – City Hall Closed 

 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 
 

A little boy was in a relative’s wedding.  As he was coming down the aisle, he would take two steps, 
stop and turn to the crowd.  While facing the crowd, he would put his hands up like claws and roar. 
 
So it went, step, step, ROAR, step, step, ROAR, all the way down the aisle. 
 
As you can imagine, the crowd was near tears from laughing so hard by the time he reached the 
pulpit.  When asked what he was doing, the child sniffed and said, “I was being the Ring Bear.” 
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